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5.7.2019  
Dear Parents/carers, 
 
Reports 
Please find enclosed a copy of your child’s annual report. I would like to take this opportunity to say how 
proud I am of all the New Park children. They are developing a true love of learning and it is a pleasure to 
be in and out of classrooms. The children are always keen to talk about the latest dramatic development in 
their class novel or share the new skill they have recently mastered. They are a credit to the school and to 
you. Should you have any questions regarding the content of the report, please contact the school office to 
make an appointment to see your child’s teacher. 
 
Transition 
Also attached with this letter is a slip explaining which class your child is in next year. On Thursday 11th July 
we will be having our transition morning. All children will be meeting their new teacher and spending the 
morning getting to know their new class. Please bring your child in as normal at the start of the day – we 
will take the register and then move the children to their new classes. Miss Foster, our new Reception 
teacher, will be joining us for the morning so that our new starters will have another chance to meet her 
and familiarise themselves with the school. 
 
Sports day 
As you are aware, it is our Sports day next Tuesday (9th). We are hoping that many of you will be able to 
attend and cheer on your children as they take part in some fun activities in the morning before walking up 
to the field for some more traditional races. As last year, we will be having a whole school picnic on the 
playground at lunchtime – please bring the whole family and enjoy eating together.  
 
School meals 
For too long, cooked meals at New Park have not been up to the standard I expect for your children. I am 
delighted to tell you that after a year-long process, we have successfully appointed a new caterer who will 
be taking over from September.  
 
Chartwells were chosen because of the quality 
of their menu, their commitment to providing 
freshly-cooked, tasty and nutritionally balanced 
school meals their willingness to be flexible to 
the children’s tastes as well as agreeing to invest 
heavily in the kitchen and dining hall equipment. 
I have invited them to set up an information 
stand in the school hall on Thursday 11th July. If 
you would like to know more about the new 
menu options, meet some of the team and try 
some tasty samples, please come to the school 
office after dropping your child off in the 
morning. 
 
I will be writing with further details regarding 
school meals at the end of term. 
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Art exhibition 
Many of you have seen photos of the children’s artwork which we have been uploading onto Facebook and 
Twitter. The quality of the children’s work is exceptional and they have worked extremely hard. Miss 
Cornelius has been instrumental in developing art across the school this year. We will be exhibiting the 
children’s work after school on Thursday 18th July in the main school hall, please take ten minutes to share 
in the children’s successes. 
 
Year 6 leavers 
Our final Friday assembly of the year (19th July) will also be our Y6 leavers’ assembly. The children have 
prepared some memories of their time at New Park and we would like to invite any Y6 family members to 
attend at 9am. 
 
Farm and grant 
We are always on the lookout for more families who wish to volunteer on the farm at weekends. We will be 
running another training event after school on Tuesday 16th July for anyone who is interested. 
Weekend/holiday jobs on the farm usually take 20-30 minutes and you are welcome to keep any eggs you 
find! 
 
I am also very pleased to say that we have been awarded a £20,000 grant from the Army Covenant Fund to 
develop our community allotment area on the school field. I look forward to telling you more about our 
plans for this space in the Autumn. 
 
Clubs 
Next week is the final week of clubs. The dancers will be performing to parents on Monday and Wednesday 
and cycling club will be finishing at the later time of 5pm so that we have enough time to cycle to Ripley for 
a celebratory ice cream! 
 
Building work 
The building work on the roof and windows is almost complete and the last parts of scaffolding will be 
coming down this weekend. I am sure you will agree that the new roof and windows look fantastic. This has 
been an extremely challenging project to manage but we can all be very proud of the final outcome. Thank 
you for your patience and understanding during the disruption. We are now able to redecorate over the 
Summer holidays and I am very excited for the children to see their new classrooms. 
 
 
It’s going to be a busy and brilliant last two weeks of term,  
 
 
Mr Mold 
 

 


